Pinewood Manor

Resident Meeting March 8, 2017

Liz welcomed the residents and thanked them for coming.
· On Feb. 24th Pinewood experienced a fire alarm and evacuation.  Residents did a good job of leaving the building.  Please remember if you burn something on the stove or microwave and your apartment gets smoky; please open the patio doors and/or windows to air out. As long as there is no danger to yourself or the apartment, do not open the door to the hallway to air out the apartment as this will cause the fire alarm to go off.  A representative of the OOB Fire Department will be with us in the next month or so to review the strategy for what to do in case of fire at Pinewood. Watch for announcement of this meeting and bring your questions.

· Everyone should have paperwork in place to ensure that your wishes are carried out should something happen to you.  Best practice is to be sure that you have completed Advance Directives, Power of Attorney, a Will, etc.  Please keep your emergency contact information up to date.  Roxanne gives you that opportunity every year at recertification or you can come in to the office to update it at any time.  There are sudden circumstances which can prevent a resident from returning to his/her apartment e.g. long term health emergencies or death.  In this case, we are unable to allow anyone entry to your apartment unless we have a specific document signed by you giving permission for them to enter.  You may leave a copy of that document in your file (which is in a locked cabinet in a locked office) or leave it with your designee to bring to us but if we do not have it in writing, it is our responsibility to change the lock on your door and not allow anyone entry until we receive a recognized legal document (which if the process has to go to Probate Court can take months and cost $s).   Southern Maine Agency on Aging offers resources to make it easy for you to complete various legal documents and you do not need a lawyer for this.  Marcie can help you to get started so that you will have control to have your wishes met.
· Starting on March 20 for the safety of our staff and those using our common space, the doors to the Community Building will be kept locked.  We ask that residents not open the Community Building door 
to anyone unknown to them. Visitors can use the doorbell at the front entry and staff will open the door.
· Roxanne gave a short presentation on the updated HUD policy, VAWA (Violence Against Women Act).  All residents have received a packet on this. It is our duty to inform you that if you feel unsafe because you are a victim of violence (domestic, sexual, stalking, etc) it is our responsibility to try to move you (in this case, it would be to Pinewood Manor) if you request a transfer. There is a list of resources in your packet. Feel free to share this information with anyone who may be in need. Domestic violence knows no boundaries, so don’t be ashamed to ask for help. You do not need to live with someone to feel threatened by them. You should first call the police and then notify the business office for help. Our purpose is to provide you with safe housing. This law applies to men as well as women. Resident Service Coordinator, Marcie or Occupancy Specialist, Roxanne would be happy to provide more information.
· Work will continue on the back of the Pinewood building replacing rotting wood and siding.  Residents whose apartments are included will be notified 24 hours in advance of any workers/staff needed access to the apartment to make repairs.   As a reminder, with 24 hour notice during non-emergency situations and/or immediate access during emergency situations, staff (and designated contractors) must be allowed into the apartment to provide the necessary services.  
· We have been awarded the Affordable Housing Program grant that we applied for to renovate the Pinewood apartments! Each unit will need different things done, depending on whether there has been any updating in the past. We are looking at replacing flooring, toilets and patio doors; installing full-sized stoves and replacing tubs with walk in showers (and possibly air conditioning). The planning is still happening and when we have a timeline we will let everyone know how the process will work.
· Liz asked residents to refrain from feeding the birds/mice/chipmunks, etc.   Birdseed has been found on some patios and this can cause major problems such as rodent infestations and the high cost of extermination. You can hang a hummingbird feeder but no feeders with seed or suet.

